
Peshastin Community Council

Minutes of Regular Meeting October 9, 2019

Peshastin Memorial Hall


Council members present: Doug Clarke, vice chair; Lauri Malmquist, Patricia Ortiz, Cheryl 
Parsley, Leticia Vizcaino; Stan Winters (late arrival)


Council member absent, excused:  Steve Keene


Community members present:  none


The meeting was called to order at 7:04 p.m. by Patricia Ortiz at the request of Doug Clarke.


The minutes of meeting September 11, 2019 were read and approved with correction of 
spelling of Olivia Winters’ name.  Motion by Stan, second by Doug, unanimous vote in favor. 


Treasurer’s report:  bank balance of $1,101.32 with no outstanding bills


Old business:

CVCH Connect mobile clinic services:  Stan made a preliminary review of the space at the side 
of Peshastin library, and reports there is likely enough space for parking the unit.  Since the 
NCRL was quite positive about a partnership with CVCH, Tricia will talk with Alicia and the 
library board to see if they are in agreement and willing to sign a memorandum of 
understanding with CVCH.


New business:

Cheryl gave a preliminary report about planning for the Santa Breakfast which is to be held at 
the Memorial Hall Saturday December 7 from 8:30 to10:00 am.  Discussion was held regarding 
advertising, with suggestions for using fliers to the schools, P-D school reader board, posters 
to Dan’s Market, Peshastin Post Office, Peshastin Library, Peshastin tavern, Saysa’s Market, 
and the Peshastin and Leavenworth Facebook pages.  Lauri is willing to post the flier on the 
Facebook pages.  Further details will be decided at the November council meeting.


On behalf of the Cemetery District, Doug requests permission from the council to hang the old 
Peshastin road sign inside the Memorial Hall, as the council owns the sign.  This was approved 
by unanimous vote.


Note was made of increased Chelan County Sheriff’s deputy presence in town and along the 
North Road, to help curtail speeding. Council members are in agreement that this is a positive 
action.


Motion by Doug for adjournment; second by Cheryl, unanimous aye vote.  The meeting was 
adjourned at 7:35 p.m.


Next meeting will be Wednesday November 13 at 7:00 p.m.


Respectfully submitted,


Patricia Ortiz, Secretary


